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CUCPJ Opposes Tasers for Champaign Police
In November 2014, when the we spoke out against Urbana’s adoption of Tasers, we predicted, “If Urbana is allowed to purchase Tasers, we can expect that Champaign will soon follow.” Indeed, it took less than a year for Champaign police to act. It should be recognized for the record that the reason Champaign police have not acquired Tasers is because of community concern that has been repeatedly expressed since 2004 when the police chief first proposed the idea. Champaign-Urbana Citizens for Peace and Justice remains opposed to Tasers for the following reasons:

1) Tasers are lethal but advertised as non-lethal. Amnesty International estimates, that world-wide, there have been more than 500 deaths due to use of the Tasers. When an officer chooses to use a Taser, they are choosing possible lethal force. Officers and the public are led to believe the weapons are non-lethal, and this acceptance of Tasers as a less damaging weapon could lead officers to use the weapon more often.

2) Physical assaults on police officers are rare. The Washington Post recently reported that according to FBI statistics, physical assaults on police officers have sharply declined in recent years. While providing the argument of officer injury as the rationale for getting Tasers, the Champaign Police Department gives no information regarding the number of officers who have been injured on the job while subduing a combative citizen. 

3) We restate our need for a civilian police review board in Champaign. There is no civilian oversight of the Champaign Police Department. Official documents and video records are difficult, if not prohibited, for the public to see. As with all use of force incidents, the local governments have left investigations and control of information entirely to the police departments. Police investigating police and making final decisions about use of force fails to provide the public with much needed transparency and accountability.
4) Those who will be subjected to Tasers will be disproportionately African American. In the past, 60 percent of those Tased in Champaign County have been Black. 
5) The current relationship between the public and police is not good. The 2009 police killing of Kiwane Carrington remains an issue with the African American community; and the department has disproportionately stopped African Americans in every IDOT traffic study. Adding a weapon to this unresolved situation will not improve citizen and police relations.
CUCPJ stands opposed to Tasers. No tool can replace good police work. If Tasers are approved, we will do our utmost to monitor their use and will challenge any incidents of misconduct. 
